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Newsletter of the New 

Market Rotary Club 

June/July 2008 

July is Literacy Month 

 

Message from our incoming 

President, Kevin Cannon 

Hello fellow Rotarians, 

                         I am looking forward to 
serving The New Market Rotary Club as 
President for the upcoming year. There 
will be a lot of events going on 
throughout the year, some traditional and 
some new events. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

I will try keeping myself available and 
welcoming your thoughts, suggestions 
and ideas throughout the year. 
              To start we will be parking cars 
at the New Market Park for its 4th of July 
celebration. Be sure to sign up to help for 
a couple of hours, we get to keep the 
proceeds for an easy fundraiser and you 
will get to spent some time and laughs 
with other Rotarians.   
                August 24 & 25 we will be 
working New Market Heritage Days with a 
booth to show the people there some of 
the local and international charities we 
are involved in and hopefully raise some 
funds for them. Sept. 10th will be the 
annual golf tournament at Shenvalee; Oct 
8th we host Area 2 dinner meeting at the 
Johnny Appleseed. We will be continuing 
to collect for the Food Pantry as well as 
have our Thanksgiving dinner deliveries. 
Plans are being made for our Christmas 
Dinner Dance as well as other social, 
fundraising and service project events.  
With your help and enthusiasm this will 
be a productive and fun year. 
                                           
                                             Your President 
for 2008/09 
                                                                       
Kevin 
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Program Presenters for July, 2008 

July 2- President Kevin =- Get to know 

your new President 

July 9 – Larry Smith – the water plant 

July 16 – Tim Palmer -  AA 

July 23 – Bernie Brown – Essex – what 

is involved in bringing Youth 

Exchange students into this 

country. 

Judy 30 – Sandy Clatterbuck – Assisted 

Living 

Sergeant at Arms – Larry 

Orebaugh 
His Assistants for the month of  July:  

Ralph Perkins and Miller Roberts 

August: 

Larry Smith and John Stauffer   

Dates to Remember: 

July 4 - Town Parking 

July 8 - Blood Drive at the Rescue 

Squad building. 

September 10 – New Market Rotary 

Club’s Golf Tournament at 

Shenvalee 

News from District 

District Governor Nominee 

Year 2010/2011 

Pat Brooks Combs, Rotary Club of 

Bristol Assistant Governor Area 12. 
Rotarian 12 years 

Our New Members 

Randy Fansler 

Randy was installed May 22, 2008, 

sponsored by Bart Long. He had been a 

member of the club from October 1997 

until February 1999 when time constraints 

with his increasing business operations 

made it difficult for him to attend 

meetings although he has continued to 

support our Fund Raisers during the 

period when he was not a member. 

Randy and his partner Sue live in Mount 

Jackson. He is a Pharmacist and is the 

owner of the New Market Pharmacy, the 

Peoples Drug Store in Strasburg and the 

Mt. Jackson Pharmacy. Previous to that 

he had been with the Shenandoah 

Memorial Hospital for 10 years and 

Rockingham Memorial Hospital for 10 

years. 

Welcome back Randy!  
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Jeff Kahl 

Jeff was installed May 22, 2008 and 

sponsored by Larry Orebaugh. He is the 

Operations Manager at Kennametal, 

having been employed there for over 30 

years. Having held several positions with 

the company, it has allowed him to travel 

to many places, once as far as India for 2 

months.  

Jeff has one daughter, Allie who is nine. 

His personal hobbies are gardening and 

fishing. 

He lives in Mt. Jackson. 

 

Ray Martone  

Ray was installed May 29, 2008 and 

sponsored by Bev. Holsinger. He is a 

retired Senior Executive , DOD with 35 

years service. He retired in 1988 but is 

now the President.CEO of RMA Consulting 

which assists companies anticipating to do 

business with the Federal Government. He 

lives in New Market with his wife Pat.  

Host Families give Nanda a 

Send-Off 

At a party at George and Rebecca 

Daugharty’s home, where Nanda has been 

living for the past three months, all the 

host families gathered together to 

reminisce about the times that they have 

spent together with Nanda since she came 

to us last August. 

As well as the host families, the Cannons, 

the Linskis and the Daughartys, were her 

Councillors Jerry and Jennifer Biller. 

Also in attendance was District Youth 

Exchange Chair, Bernie Brown and his wife 

Marion, Club President Philip and his wife 

Tricia and Club Secretary Bart Long and 

his wife Patty. 

Without exception, everyone expressed 

the view that Nanda had been special and 

would always be in our hearts. 

She leaves to go on a Rotary trip to 

California with 49 other Youth Exchange 
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Students before returning to her home in 

Brazil on July 6. 

 

Our New Board for 2008/2009 

President –   Kevin Cannon 

 

Past President-  Philip Crown 

 

Secretary –   Bart Long 

 

Treasurer –   Jim Douglas 

 

President-Elect –  Bev. Holsinger 

and Fund Raisers 

 

Membership Chair -  Jim Weissenborn 

                                                

Service Projects Chair - Richard Torovsky 

                                                     

Foundation Chair -  Jerry Biller 

                                                              

Public Relations Chair - Brent Eaton  

                                                           

Program Director  -  Lynda Krobath                                                       

 

Non-Board Members 

Sergeant at Arms – Larry Orebaugh 

 

Judge –   Ralph Perkins 

 

Chaplain –   Shane Anderson 

The Four Way Test: 

1. Is it the Truth? 
2. Is it Fair to all concerned? 
3. Will it build Good Will and 

Better Friendships? 
4. Will it be Beneficial to all 

concerned? 

 

District Governor 2008/2009 

Tracy Aitcheson, Jr Waynesboro 

Club 

tel: 540-943-5194 
e-mail: bethhill@cfw.com 
Spouse: Judy 

Assistant Governor for Area 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rick Glading, Woodstock Club 
Telephone: 540-459-8348 
e-mail: rglading@shentel.net 
Spouse: Ginger 

Items for inclusion for the August 
Newsletter should be in the hands of Philip 
Crown by email (pacroon@shentel.net) by 
July 30.  

 


